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Rotary Club of Roseville 
Chase Inc.

MEETING on 13 FEBRUARY 2018 ( 6.00 pm for 6.30 pm)

DUNCAN LAPSLEY
Topic “High Rise Construction”

EDUCATION: B.Sc - 1980, University of Sydney, Australia
   B.E.(Hons) - 1982, University of Sydney, Australia
   MBA (Exec) - 2002, AGSM, (Universities of Sydney and NSW)
SUMMARY OF EXPERIENCE
Senior Project Manager - Lendlease Building, Sydney, Australia. Jan 2007 – 
Present
Key Responsibilities:
•	 Client/Owner	relationship,
•	 Tender	preparation/management,	
•	 Consultant	Procurement/Management,
•	 Subcontractor	procurement,
•	 Contract	administration,
•	 Authorities	negotiation.	
Key Projects – Re-developments 
•	 Sunshine	Plaza,	Maroochydore,	QLD	-	$320M	(Owner	GPT	and	LLIM),		 	
 2016-17, 
•	 Lakeside	Joondalup,	Perth,	West	Australia	-	$350M	(Owner	Future	Fund		 	
	 and	APPF),	2011-15,
•	 Charlestown	Shopping	Centre,	Newcastle,	NSW	-		$380M	(Owner	GPT),		 	
 2007-10.
National Engineering Manager	-	Bovis	Lend	Lease,	Syd.,	April	1999	-	Dec	2006
Engineering Manager,	Nth	America,	(VP)	-VSL	Corp,	Raleigh,	NC,	USA.		
(“Bouygues	Group”)	-	January	1994	to	October	1997  
Managing Director,	VSL	Hong	Kong,	Hong	Kong,	(	“Bouygues	Group”), April	
1992	to	January	1994:		
Technical Manager,	VSL	Hong	Kong,	Hong	Kong, March	1988	to	April	1992: 
Taylor Thomson Whitting, Consulting	Engineers	(Syd.,	Bris.),	March	1982	to	
February	1988:
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

It’s	the	13th	February	and	only	our	second	meeting	for	
the	year,	I	hope	you	all	have	enjoyed	the	break.

Tonight	we	look	forward	to	hearing	from	Duncan	
Lapsley	on	High-rise	buildings,	a	fairly	topically	subject	
as	we	see	unit	blocks	popping	up	in	every	suburb	in	
Sydney	and	without	being	too	disparaging	question	the	
wisdom.

At	our	last	meeting	I	was	honoured	to	present	to	
Dr	David	Hancock	a	cheque	for	$5000	towards	the	
Outback	Oral	Tooth	Health	Program	he	runs	as	an	
offshoot	of	the	Royal	Flying	Doctor	Service.

Our	next	Bunning’s	BBQ	will	be	on	the	4th	March	at	Chatswood.	I	do	encourage	
all	members	reply	early	to	Grant’s	and	Pam’s	call	for	volunteers.	It	must	be	very	
frustrating	for	them	to	send	out	a	number	of	emails	and	not	knowing	till	the	last	
minute	that	they	have	full	teams.

I	have	2	seats	in	my	car	heading	towards	Leura	for	the	District	Conference	on	the	
Saturday	10th	March.	It	would	be	nice	to	have	a	couple	of	other	members.	For	
only	$100	Registration	you	get	all	the	plenary	sessions	including	morning	and	
afternoon	and	lunch,	Or	for		lunch	you	can	enjoy	the	company	of	John	Hartley	and	
myself	somewhere	in	Leura.		

Our	next	meeting	on	27	February	is	in	fact	a	visit	to,	and	tour	through,	the	Theatre	
and	Complex	of	the	Concourse	in	Victoria	Avenue	Chatswood.	Details	of	the	time,	
meeting	point	etc.	are	shown	later	in	the	Bulletin.
Greg	is	finalising	the	arrangements	for	all	those	attending,	wishing		to	go	to	a	
Restaurant	in	Chatswood,	for	dinner	after	the	tour	is	completed.

President Peter.
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Need	to	apologise,	or	bringing	a	guest	?	Please	advise		Attendance	
Officer,	Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404	or	email	
avis@amcomms.com.au before 11.00am Friday before the meeting. 
Club	policy	is	that	you	must	pay	for	your	meal	if	you	are	absent	without	
an	apology	by	the deadline. If you or your guests have any special 
dietary requirements, please also advise Avis.

Date Meeting	Program Introduction & 
Vote of Thanks

Welcomer

13	Feb High	Rise	Construction
Duncan	Lapsley

Grant	Campbell Sergeant	/	
Corporals

27	Feb Visit	to	the	Concourse
Chatswood
David	Banks

Sergeant	/	
Corporals

13	March TBA
Sergeant	/	
Corporals

LAST MEETING - 23 JANUARY 2018
Meeting  Statistics

      

15	 Bob	WARLAND
24	 Peter	LEWIS

MEETING ROSTERS

Club	Membership 27 Attendance Percentage 70.37%

Members	Present 19 Make-ups 0

Apologies 8 Guests Attending 0

Absent	-	No	Apology 0 Partners Attending 1

Guest	Speaker 2 Visiting	Rotarians 0

BIRTHDAYS - FEBRUARY 2018

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS
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Sunday - 4 March 2018; Chatswood

NEXT MEETING - 27 FEBRUARY 2018

Visit to
The Concourse, Victoria Avenue, Chatswood.

Time;  6.30 pm
Meet;   At Box Office
Tour;   Approximately 1 hour depending on questions.
Dinner; Afterwards at a Chatswood Restaurant - Location to be confirmed
Numbers; Indication of members and partners, at the meeting on 13   
  February

RYLA  ATTENDEES’ PRESENTATION

Our	Club	sponsored	Ramiz	Khan	and	Emma	Humphries	to	the	RYLA	camp	in	
January	this	year.

Both	Ramiz	(photo	below)	and	Emma	will	be	attending	our	meeting	on	13	
February	2018,	to	talk	about	their	experiences.
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LAST MEETING 23 JANUARY - DR DAVID HANCOCK & 
TOOTH PROGRAM

David,	a	Newcastle	Dentist,	spoke	to	us	about	the	invaluable	work	of	the	Royal	
Flying	Doctor’s	Outback	Oral	Health	(TOOTH)	program	started	four	years	ago	
to	provide	dentists	to	remote	and	isolated	communities	in	outback	NSW.	The	
program	treats	indigenous	and	non-indigenous	children	and	adults.

David,	with	his	wife	Jenny,	spend	a	week	each	year	as	volunteers	driving	a	
purpose	built	van	(with	inbuilt	surgery)	hundreds	of	kilometres	from	the	RFDS	
airbase	at	Dubbo	to	provide	the	clinics.	

Following	his	retirement	later	this	year,	David	plans	to	spend	up	to	eight	weeks	a	
year	volunteering	in	the	program.	The	enthusiasm	and	energy	that	he	commits	to	
this	important	RFDS	service	was	very	impressive.	

In	2013	the	childrens’	oral	health	was	that	of	a	third	world	country	with	an	average	
of	5	rotten	teeth	per	child	(5X	the	national	average)	with	consequent	significant	
impacts	on	their	general	health	and	self	esteem.	Most	had	never	seen	a	dentist.	
The	incidence	of	rotten	tooth	extraction	has	now	been	halved.
Funding	initially	provided	by	David	Gonski	and	Investec	Bank	has	now	dried	up	
threatening	the	future	of	the	program.	

President	Peter	presented	David	with	a	cheque	to	the	RFDS	for	$5,000.	This	will	
be	spent	on	a	hand	piece	oiler	for	the	van	which	will	automatically	clean	and	oil	
the	hand	pieces	increasing	the	life	of	the	bearings.	The	hand	pieces	are	in	use	
continually	and	currently	have	to	be	manually	cleaned	and	oiled.	

The	program	will	need	more	significant,	permanent	and	sustainable	funding.	The	
Club	may	be	able	to	assist	by	investigating	further	initiatives	with	other	Clubs	and	
District	9670	(which	encompasses	much	of	the	operating	area	of	the	program).

Neil	Howie

In	an	email	to	Neil	from	Dr	Hancock,	he	comments;

 “Neil I have approached Lyn Mayne the director of dental services previously 
about volunteer drivers ,She said the problem is the logistics of what to do with the 
drivers for the days the clinics are on and organising accommodation meals etc, 
so she was grateful for the offer but at this stage it is too difficult to organise. I will 
let you know if this changes”.

Some	photos	of	the	TOOTH	Program	are	on	the	following	pages.
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Ready	to	leave	Dubbo	early	
on	a	Monday	morning

First	port	of	call,	Orana	
Drun	and	Rehabilitation	
centre	at	Gongolon,	4	
hrs	drive	out	of	Dubbo.	
This	is	60	klms	south	of	
Brewarrina.

Two	day	clinics	there	and	
an	overnight	stays

The	waiting	Room	at	
Orana.	People	were	aware	
the	Van	was	coming	and	
very	keen	to	be	treated.

There	are	15	residents	at	
the	centre	and	the	stay	on	
average	is	3	months.

Residents	come	from	all	
over	the	State.
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KILLARA HIGH SCHOOL - MOCK INTERVIEWS

Wednesday	on	the	drive	to	Weilmoringle,	104	klms	from	Brewarrina.	Not	a	lot	to	
see		along	the	way.	Weilmoringle	welcome.

.  I	am	the	second	careers	adviser	here	on	a	permanent	
basis	and	will	be	coordinating	the	Mock	Interviews	this	
year	at	Killara	High	School.

We	really	appreciate,	the	support	we	get	from	Rotary	
for	this	program,	not	to	mention	your	kind	assistance	in	
coordinating it.
The	Mock	interviews	will	be	conducted	this	year	on	
Wednesday 11th of April.

Could	you	kindly	advise	who	will	be	attending	and	details	as	below	by	return	email	
by	the 23rd of February,	ensuring	to	provide	the	following	details:
1.	 Mobile	number:
2.	 Career	background:
3.	 Preferred	session	time	on	the	11th	of	April:	9-11am	or	12-2pm
Should	you	have	any	questions	please	do	not	hesitate	to	contact	the	undersigned.	
Thank	you	in	advance	for	your	assistance,	

Kind	regards,
Elif	Macpherson
Careers	Advisers
Killara	High	School
Ph:	9498	372
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DISTRICT AWARDS  2017/2018

FROM DISTRICT GOVERNOR - PETER WARD
Dear	Peter
  
I	seek	your	assistance	in	applying	for	and/or	nominating	worthy	Clubs	or	
Rotarians	to	receive	the	2017/18	District	9685	Awards.
 
These	awards	will	be	presented at District Changeover on Saturday 7 July 
2018 and	applications	must	be	submitted	no	later	than	Friday	15	June	2018.
 
Included	with	this	communication	is:
•	 A	list	of	the	2017/18	Awards
•	 A	summary	of	the	Award	criteria
•	 The	application	form
•	 The	nomination	form
 
The	Awards	criteria	remain	the	same	as	previous	years.		In	recognition	of	the	
importance	the	Foundation	to	our	future	service,	we	continue	with	the	Rotary	
Foundation	Award.	
 
Please	start	thinking	now	about	applying	and/or	nominating.	This	is	the	most	
obvious	way	of	gaining	recognition	of	your	Club	and	your	Rotarians	for	their	good	
work	in	2017/18.	Please	do	not	miss	this	opportunity.
 
I	also	remind	you	of	the	RI	Presidential	Citation.	This	recognition	is	awarded	
based	on	the	completion	on	the	MyRotary	website	of	your	attainment	of	the	
criteria.  
 
I	look	forward	to	the	District	recognising	many	very	worthy	Clubs	and	Rotarians	
because	I	know	of	the	good	work	being	done	across	D9685.
 
	With	my	best	regards,
 
Peter

For consideration by the Board and each Director having regard to the 
programs and events the Club, and the Directors,  they may have achieved 
for the year 2017/18.
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PROPOSAL BY MIKE HARROWELL
On	the	following	page	is	a	proposal	by	Mike	Harrowell,	with	ideas	concerning	the	
2018	Fun	Run.

Peter	Lefmann	has	distributed	a	list	of	Schools	which	members	may	have	some	
association	with	and	Mike	in	his	proposal	is	seeking	members	to	approach	any	
of	those	schools	and	discuss	the	issues	that	he	has	raised	in	the	proposal	on	the	
following	page.	The	list	can	be	included	in	a	Bulletin	if	required.

Mike	is	looking	for	ideas	to	encourage	schools	to	have	teams	participate	in	
the	Fun	Run,and	that	members	approach	the	schools	to	discuss	what	would	
encourage	them	to	participate.	Points	to	consider;
•	 Prizes	for	the	largest	teams
•	 Cost	reduction	for	teams	over	a	certain	number
•	 Other	incentives	for	their	students	to	participate.	What	are	they?

Please talk to schools at which you have a contact or association. Keep 
Mike informed of which schools you approach so that we do not duplicate 
our efforts. 

The	above	Flyer	is	a	draft	only	to	get	the	date	circulating	-	its	content/design	may	
change	as	a	result	of	the	school	discussions.
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2018 FUN RUN
PROPOSAL BY MIKE HARROWELL
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ROTARY LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE COURSES

Now	is	the	time	to	start	our	search	in	our	local	schools		
for	a	Year	9	or	10	student	who	could	benefit	from	

this		great	experience	in	2019.	The	Year	Coordinating	
Teachers	will	know	the	right	students.

 
Applications	are	open	until	the	end	of	April.

Give	one	of	our	local	kids	this	great	opportunity!
More	info	at	rotaryyouthexchange.net.au	or	contact		

PDG	John	Dodd.

The	Rotary	Leadership	Institute	course	is	now	run	over	two	days,	powerpacked	
with	information,	learning	and	skills	you	can	use	in	your	Rotary	life	straight	away.		
Networking	with	other	Rotarians	and	led	by	experienced	facilitators,	you	are	sure	
to	enjoy	what	others	are	describing	as	the	best	Rotary	training	they	have	had.		
Register	online	now	at	rli.rotarydistrict9685.org.au	and	supercharge	your	Rotary.
 
There	are	2	courses	available	for	registration:
	RLI45	-	Sunday	18	February	and	Sunday	18	March	2018
	RLI	47	-	Saturday	5	and	19	May	2018
 
Club	members,	particularly	new	Rotarians	and	new	2018/19	Board	members,	
are	encouraged	to	consider	attending	one	of	these	courses.

ROTARY YOUTH EXCHANGE

SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING CHALLENGE

8 MAY 2018 - VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED

Rotarians	across	Sydney	are	needed	to	support	this	exciting	youth	program.	Year	
10	students	compete	in	teams	to	solve	science	and	engineering	puzzles.	Your	
role	would	be	to	supervise	them	as	they	work.	A	science/technology	background	
is	useful	but	not	vital.	More	important	is	a	willingness	to	engage	with	intelligent	
and	highly	motivated	students.

Full	details	and	further	information	on	the	following	page.
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SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING CHALLENGE
GALSTAUN COLLEGE INGLESIDE

8 MAY 2018

Youth	Service	Director	Ted	Anderson	is	seeking	volunteers	from	the	Club	to	again	
participate	in	this	program

Thank	you	for	your	contribution	to		the	success	of	the	Science	and	Engineering	
Challenge	in	2017.	This	valuable	event	simply	cannot	proceed	without	your	
involvement	.	

So	I	am	being	bold	and	asking	if	you	are	able	to	take	part	again	this	year.	The	
event	is	on	8	May	so	you	have	a	bit	more	warning	than	I	gave	you	last	year.	
Still,	a	quick	response	from	you	will	help	me.		It	is	again	at	Galstaun	College	at	
Ingleside.		Email	me	at	this	address.

If	you	are	able	to	help	out	again,	I	will	do	my	best	to	allocate	you	to	the	same	
challenge	as	last	year,	unless	you	specifically	ask	me	to	give	you	something	new.	
The	challenges	being	offered	do	vary	a	little	from	year	to	year.

Beyond	that,	you	know	the	drill.	You	need	to	be	on	site	from	0800	to	about	1430.	
You	will	be	fed	lunch.	Parking	is	available.	You	will	be	sent	all	the	necessary	
briefing	materials.

Can	I	ask	you	to	spread	the	word	around	your	own	Clubs	and	encourage	others	
to	take	part.	I	am	attaching	a	flyer	that	you	could	get	your	bulletin	editor	to	
include. 

It	is	fun	day.	You	will	have	a	good	time.
I	look	forward	to	hearing	from	you.
Cheers

	David	Ellyard
Beecroft	Rotary.
For	the	SEC	Sydney	Committee
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Dear Mr Fraser,
I’m just emailing to say a huge thank you for allowing me to have the amazing 
experience that is NYSF because not only has it taught me so many things and 
allowed me to meet so many amazing people in STEM but it has also allowed me 
to meet some people I know are going to be life long friends.  

It was so much greater and impactful than I ever thought it would be and has 
definitely changed my outlook on so many things and where I want to be after I 
finish high school and university.
  
Going to the NYSF has been one of the greatest experiences of my life and you 
have no idea how grateful I am to both you and the rest of Roseville Chase Rotary 
Club for supporting me to be able to go. 
Thank you.

Sincerely,
Sarah Armstrong

Some	photos	from	the	National	Youth	Science	Forum	are	on	the	following	page.
Arrnagements	will	hopefully	be	made	for	Sarah	to	attend	one	of	our	Meetings	
and	speak	about	her	experiences	at	the	Forum.

NATIONAL YOUTH SCIENCE FORUM - CANBERRA
LETTER OF APPRECIATION from SARAH ARMSTRONG

ROSEVILLE CHASE PLAY PARK - APPRECIATION

The	following	email	message	has	been	received	from	a	person	accessing	our	
Website.

It’s taken me a quite a while to get around to writing to you, but I just wanted to 
say a big thank you to you & your members for all your hard work in creating 
& funding the children’s playground at the end of Babbage Rd & Malga Ave, 
Roseville Chase. We were very blessed to have first child just a few months after 
your opening. And because of it’s relative closeness, it provided us with a great 
physical & mental space for our girl to enjoy & explore. We have sadly moved 
away but we will forever stop by to introduce her to her first ever park’.

Thank you so much’
Gunther, Ellie, Mei-Yee & Lottie
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DISTRICT CONFERENCE ATTENDANCE
John HARTLEY Co-ordinating

On	the	following	pages	are	details	about	the	District	Conference.

John	Hartley	is	co-ordinating	the	attendance	of	members	from	our	Club.

Following	is	a	message	from	John;

Fellow	RCRC	members,
You	may	recall	I	made	an	offer	to	hire	and	drive	a	mini	bus	for	club	members	to	
be	transported	to	and	from	the	conference	in	March.

We	would	have	needed	about	10	members	or	20	couples	to	make	this	transport	
method	viable	and	all	attendees	going	by	mini	bus	would	have	had	to	registered	
for	the	2	day	event	with	accommodation	booked	for	a	2	night	stay.

A	few	members	indicated	to	me	that	they	would	attend	the	2	days	but	the	number	
were	insufficient	for	bus	hire	so	that	was	ruled	out.

Some	members	are	registered	for	Saturday	only	and	are	are	avoiding	
accommodation	charges.	i.e.	travelling	up	and	back	in	the	one	day.

PE	Richard	Green	advised	me	that	accommodation	at	the	Fairmont	is	no	longer	
available	i.e.	booked	out.
If	you	intend	to	attend	and	have	booked	alternate	accommodation,	Richard	may	
wish	to	join	those	who	have	booked	elsewhere.

Would those members who are going to the conference please respond by 
email to me, with the following…

• Are you attending with your partner ?
• Is your conference booking for 1 or 2 days ?
• Are you staying overnight for 1 or 2 days (or longer) ?
• Where will your stay be (Fairmont or other accommodation) ?

From	the	information	I	receive	I	will	prepare	a	list	so	those	attending	will	know	
details	as	to	the	movements	of	fellow	members	during	the	conference.	

Regards,
John	Hartley
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REGISTRATION PACKAGES
Full Registration (incl. Saturday, Dinner and Sunday) – $280
Includes	all	Conference	sessions	(incling	Saturday	morning	tea,	lunch,	&	
afternoon	tea,	Dinner	and	Sunday	morning	tea).
EARLY	BIRD	RATE	–	$265	for	Full	Registration	–	register	and	pay	before	30	
November	2017.
 
Saturday (Day Only) – $100
Registration	for	the	Plenary	sessions	includes	the	Conference	plenary	sessions	
on	Saturday	only	(including	morning	tea,	lunch	&	afternoon	tea)
Does	NOT	include	any	other	sessions	or	events.

Saturday (Day and Dinner) – $200
Registration	for	the	Saturday	Plenary	sessions	and	Dinner	includes	the	
Conference	plenary	sessions	on	Saturday	only	(including	morning	tea,	lunch	&	
afternoon	tea)	and	Saturday	Dinner.
Does	NOT	include	any	other	sessions	or	events.

Saturday (Dinner Only) – $110
Registration	for	the	Saturday	Dinner	includes	Saturday	Dinner.	ONLY
Does	NOT	include	any	other	sessions,	catering	or	events.

New Rotarians (on or after 11 March 2017) Full Conference – $190
For	New	Rotarians,	joining	Rotary	on	or	after	11	March	2017	in	District	9685.
Includes	all	Conference	sessions	(including	Saturday	morning	tea,	lunch,	&	
afternoon	tea,	Dinner	and	Sunday	morning	tea).

Notes about Registration
Friends	and	family	may	be	added	to	your	registration,	or	they	can	register	
themselves	as	a	full	delegate.		You	do	not	need	to	be	a	Rotarian	to	attend.
A	joint	registration	requires	full	registration	for	each	person.
Attendance	requires	prior	registration.

You	may	pay	by	Credit	Card	(Visa	or	MasterCard	only,	via	PayPal)	or	by	direct	
credit	or	cheque.		You	do	not	need	to	have	a	PayPal	account	in	order	to	pay	by	
credit	card.	But	you	do	need	to	select	the	PayPal	option	to	pay	by	Credit	Card.	

				If	you	wish	to	re-visit	or	amend	your	registration,	please	email	
ConferenceRegistrations@rotarydistrict9685.org.au.

CONFERENCE WEBSITE
 conference2018.rotarydistrict9685.org.au
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Club Administration     Director Greg Muldoon

 Membership    Greg	Muldoon,	Malcolm	Pilcher,	Diana	Wilkinson  
 Social     Peter	McKeown	and	4	partners
 Programs	 	 	 	 Ian	Robertson,	Norm	Gibson,	Stuart	Frith,	
 Public Relations   TBA

Vocational & Community Service Director David Brand

 Vocational Service    Ian	Garrard,	Ross	Symons,	
 Community Service  Peter	Lewis,	John	Hartley,	Grant	Campbell

International & Youth Service  Director Ted Anderson

            International Service  Umesh	Bhargava,	Allan	Farrar,	Bob	Warland
 Youth Service   Ian	Fraser,		Diana	Wilkinson
 

Rotary Foundation & Funding Director Neil Howie

           Rotary Foundation                      Ian	Garrard,
 Funding    Mike	Harrowell,	Greg	Bell,	Sue	Ward
 

Sergeant-at-Arms  Ian Garrard.  Corporals Sue	Ward,		Allan	Farrar

Attendance Officer  Avis	Manoukian

Bulletin Editor	 	 	 Ross	Symons

Risk Management  Allan	Farrar

Working With Children Policy
Club Verification Officers  Peter	Lefmann,	Diana	Wilkinson
 

Welfare Chair   Diana	Wilkinson

CLUB COMMITTEES FOR 2017-2018
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All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary	suppliers	of	function	
equipment

Complimentary	storage	of	our	graffiti	trailer

Complimentary	printing	by	Clarke	
Murphy	Printing
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